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INSIDE ) TOURO

Jffice of College Relations ' November 1982

FACULTY ASSEMBLY TO MEET

The Faculty Assembly will meet on Sunday, November 21 at 2 p.m.
at the Touro Main Campus, 30 West 44th Street. The meeting will
be held on the Second Floor. The Faculty Senate held meetings
in October and Novemnber and will report on its activities at the
meeting, :

BAR-M1T7VAH CELEBRATED

DR. STANLEY BOYLAN, Dean of Faculties, and his wife ESTHER BOYLAN,
Adjunct Lecturer cf Judaic Studies, celebrated the Bar-Mitzvah

of their son, Joseph, on Sunday, November 7, Joseph read from the
Torah on November 13 at Congregation Nachlas David, Brooklyn,

COMMENCEMENT

Commencement Exercises for the College of Liberal Arts and Sciences,
/ Men's and Women's Divisions, and the School of General Studies will
/ be held on Thursday, May 26th, 1983 at the Martin Luther King High

/ School auditorium, Please note that this is a change from the date
in the college bulletins, The LAS ceremony will be in the late
afternoon and the 8GS ceremony early in the evening as in ¥ » past.
The exact times will be announced ‘shortly. :

"\ 5CHOOL CANCELLATION

Should weather conditions make it necessary to cancel classes, WINS
Radio-1010 will carry the news. In the event of very severe wea-
"ther, please tune in to WINS early in the morning and you will be
informed,

MERIT SCHOLARS

Three National Merit Scholars, a record number, are enrolled this
year in LAS, Women's Division, They are Cherie Oppenheim of St.
Louis, Mo., Shira Rosenberg of Elizabeth, N.J, and Frayda §tone of
Columbus, Ohio,

IT'S A BARGAIN

Touro College was cited in the November issue of Changing Times
as one of 59 highly regarded colleges in the nation tgat "offer
h;gh_academ;p standards and below average prices,"




- CURRICULUM IMPROVEMENT

The Curriculum Committee is holding an Open Forum concerning sug-
gestions to improve the LAS curriculum, Proposals fqr stgength-
ening or modifying requirements, initiating changes 1in major.offer-
ings, and establishing a health science track for LAS are-belng
considered. The first meeting devoted to these concerns %s‘belng
held on November 18th at 1 p.m, in Room 604, Women's Division.
Subseguent meetings will be announced. Those with.suggestloqs

who may have missed the meeting are asked to get in touc@ glth

DR, ANDRE NEUSCHLOSS, Chairman of the Department of Humanities.

- CHANGE OF LOCALE

The Medical Record Administration Program classes have peen re-
located to the New York Hospital-Cornell University Medical Center,
a move that is working out well for students and faculty accord-
ing to M, LYNN SCANDIA, Director-of the program.

“B";" VIEW

A review of Leonard Kriegal's novel Quitting Time by DIANE LEVEN=-
BERG, Lecturer in Languages and Literatures, appeared in the Sept.
3-9 issue of the Jewish World/Long Island Jewish Press,

" TELEVISION TAPE

While on vacation in Antigua, DR, JACQUELYN PETERSEN, Dean of the
School of General Studies, taped a half-hour television program
for the UNICEF Caribbean Pre-School program, Dr, Petersen's

work for this program is one of her volunteer activities,

- CHAIRMAN

Julius Berman, father of MYRA BERMAN, class of 1985 LAS Women's
Division, has been named chairman of the prestigious Conference
of Presidents of Major Jewish Organizations,

IN ISRAEL

PROF, ROBERT GOLDSCHMIDT, Dean of Students, is visiting Israel
from November 10¥sto 19th in connection with the LAS Touro Year
Abroad. Program, .

NEW APPOINTMENTS

SURI KASIRER and. DAVID SEIDEMAN have been appointed Admissions
Officers for LAS, Ms, Kasirer is a graduate of Stern College

and has a teaching certificate from Michlala. She has taught and
served as administrator at Lincoln Square Synagogue Hebrew and
Hebrew High School, Mr, Seideman, a 1981 graduate of Touro College,
most recently served as Director of the Central Eastern Region of
the National Council of Synagogue Youth,



ARTICLE PUBLISHED

An article written by SUSAN MILLER, Instructor of Psychology,
entitled "Attitudes: Starting Point for Creative Arts with the
Elderly," was published in a special edition on "Arts and_tbe
Elderly" in the journal Educational Gerontology(Spring edition).

-~ S

DR, DAN P, FRAZIER, Lecturer in Languages and Literatures, is

serving as coordinator of the School of General Studies Harlem
Center in addition to his teaching assignments, The Center is
located.at. Harlem Hospital Health Center, New Nurses Residence,

EARNS DEGREE

RACHEL HOROWITZ, Assistant to the Dean of Students for the Women's
Division, was awarded a Master's in Arts degree from Columbia
University-Teachers College in October,

ALUMNI ORGANIZE

The School of General Studies Alumni Association was organized in
June and elected officers in August, The association's mission is
to provide programs, service and resources for SGS alumni and
students.

DELIVERS LECTURE

DR, MOSHE SOKOL, Executive Assistant to Pres. Lander and Chairman
of the Department of Philosophy, delivered a lecture on "Olem
Hazeh-the Jewish Attitude Toward Worldly Pleasure" for the Great
Neck Synagogue on Nov, 14, Dr, Sokol's lecture was one of a series
to be delivered by Touro faculty members for the cultural comm-
ittee of the Synagogue, k

NEW PROGRAM

The School of General Studies and Long Island University Depart-
ment of Nursing are offering a cosponsored Professional Nurse Pro=-
gram, Students who successfully complete the lower division pro-
gram at Touro may transfer to the L,I.U. upper division Bachelor of
in Nursing at L,I.U. This cooperative arrangement was worked out
through the efforts of DR, STANLEY BOYLAN, Dean of Faculties, DR,
JACQUELYN PETERSEN, Dean of SGS, and Dr, Richard Sawyer, Dean of
the L,I,U. Richard B, Connally College and former Tourc Ccllege
Dean of Planning, A similar program for students in the College

of Liberal Arts and Sciences is being developed.
- TO DELIVER ADDRESS

1

HELEN MARGOLITH of the library staff will deliver the main address
at the Phi Delta Kappa (honorary educational society) banquet this
weekend at the New York University Club., Her topic is "Bookburning,."



COOPERATIVE VENTURE

A memorandum of understanding has been signed by Dr, Edward Clark
of Long Island University-Brooklyn Center-and Dr, Lander concern-
ing L.,I.U. programs which are being made available at Touro's

Main Campus on 44th Street. The first program, which leads to an
L.,I.U. M.B.A.,began in October, Four courses are being offered

this semester in the evening, Additional courses, possibly at other
times of day, in addition to the evening, are planned for the

spring semester, DR, LEON PERKAL is Touro's program coordinator.

- DEADLINE

Thanks go to all who submitted items for this issue of Inside Touro.
Because of the Thanksgiving holiday, the deadline for the next issue
will be Monday, November 29th, We want to issue Inside Touro on

a regular basis.- so we all know what is going on at Touro, so please
send items for the next issue NOW to Office of College Relationms,
Room 506, 30 West 44th Street,
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